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August 1, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to adopt the 2012 King County Countywide Planning Policies (2012 CPP), as recommended by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC), and to initiate the required ratification process.  
The state Growth Management Act (GMA) requires the adoption of countywide planning policies to provide a countywide framework for ensuring coordination among local comprehensive plans.  Countywide planning policies address those issues that benefit from consistency across jurisdictions and those that are of a countywide or regional nature.  The 2012 CPP is consistent with and implements VISION 2040, the multicounty planning policies also required by GMA. The 2012 CPP represents the first comprehensive review and evaluation of the countywide planning policies since initial adoption in 1992.  The major themes of the 2012 CPP update include:
· Promoting coordination and collaboration among jurisdictions;

· Establishing environmental sustainability as a foundational principle;

· Promoting economic growth and job creation;

· Integrating public health with land use and transportation; and

· Fostering social equity and environmental justice

The process to update the countywide planning policies began in 2010 and included a strong public participation element. The cities and County worked together to create multiple opportunities for review by major stakeholders throughout the process. King County maintained a website through which public comments were accepted and there was a public comment period at each of ten GMPC meetings. All comments received were posted on the website hosted by King County. Additionally, the School Siting Task Force, which was created in December 2011 to provide recommendations on the siting of schools in rural areas, involved stakeholders directly and had its own public participation process.  
The Interlocal agreement that established the GMPC provides the following three-step process for developing, adopting and ratifying countywide planning policies:
1. The GMPC develops and recommends to the King County Council proposed countywide planning policies.  
2. Following a public hearing, the King County Council adopts an ordinance approving the countywide planning policies and ratifying them on behalf of unincorporated King County.  
3. King County then circulates the policies for ratification. The policies are deemed adopted when they are ratified by at least thirty percent of the number of city and County governments in King County representing at least seventy percent of the population of King County. A city may ratify by ordinance or resolution, or is deemed to have ratified the policies unless, within ninety days of its adoption by King County, the city by legislative action disapproves them.
The following documents are enclosed with this transmittal letter:

· Transmittal Ordinance:  This ordinance proposes adoption of the 2012 CPP as recommended by the GMPC in Motions 11-1, 12-1, 12-2, 12-3, and 12-4.

· GMPC Motion 11-1:  Adopted by the GMPC on September 21, 2011, this motion approves new King County Countywide Planning Policies and a work program to evaluate affordable housing targets.

· GMPC Motion 12-1:  Adopted by the GMPC on April 4, 2012, this motion approves the addition of land on the west bank of the Duwamish River to the City of Seattle Potential Annexation Area.

· GMPC Motion 12-2:  Adopted by the GMPC on June 6, 2012, this motion endorses four new public facility siting policies consistent with the recommendations of the School Siting Task Force.

· GMPC Motion 12-3:  Adopted by the GMPC on June 6, 2012, this motion adds a new housing chapter and housing appendix to the recommended 2012 CPP.

· GMPC Motion 12-4:  Adopted by the GMPC on June 6, 2012, this motion approves the addition of land on the west side 216th Ave SE to the City of Black Diamond Potential Annexation Area.

The 2012 CPP integrates the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping an environmentally sustainable and economically viable future for all people in King County. The County’s role in the GMPC fosters the ethic of working together for “One King County” by actively participating in regional organizations and defining King County’s role in regional issues.
There are no fiscal impacts to King County government as a result of adoption of the enclosed ordinance. Environmental review under the State Environmental Policy Act will be conducted during the next few months and will be forwarded to you in advance of action by the King County Council.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will set the stage for future updates of comprehensive plans in King County and ensure that growth management will be an enduring legacy for all County residents.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor Policy and Strategic Initiatives, at 206-263-9634.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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